
ORDER NO. 07-383

ENTERED 08/31/07

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1327

In the Matter of

NORTHWEST NATURAL GAS COMPANY,
dba NW NATURAL

Application for Deferred Accounting for
Certain Smart Energy Program Startup Costs.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On June 29, 2007, in conjunction with the filing of Advice No. 07-4, the
Smart Energy Program Tariff, Northwest Natural Gas Company, dba NW Natural (NW
Natural or Company), filed an application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission), for an accounting order regarding Smart Energy Program expenditures. The
application was withdrawn and replaced with an amended application on July 30, 2007.
On August 28, 2007, the Company filed a supplemental deferral application that modified
and clarified the deferral request. The amended deferral application requests deferral of
startup costs for the 12-month period starting January 1, 2008, which the company
estimated as $622,000.

NW Natural sent a clarifying letter to the Commission dated August 28,
2007. In the letter, the Company calculates the pilot program startup costs are going to be
approximately $1.2 million dollars, spread over a three-year period.

The Company’s application is not seeking ratemaking treatment of these
startup costs at this time; however, the tariff is being proposed with the expectation that the
2008 startup costs being deferred will be amortized to all customer classes whether they
participate in the Smart Energy Program or not. The Company will absorb the 2007 startup
costs. A complete description of the filing, its procedural history, and Staff’s analysis are
contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.

Staff feels that there is a sufficient showing of utility related benefit, and
appropriate sharing of necessary costs, to recommend that the Commission approve the
Smart Energy Program tariff filing and associated deferral application for the 12 months
beginning January 1, 2008, for an amount not to exceed $622,000.












